MINUTES
March 21, 2013

A regular meeting of the Town Board was held on March 21, 2013 at 7:00 p.m. in the Town Hall Auditorium.
Item 1 – Roll call.  Those present and answering roll call: Trustees; Daniels, Rohn, Ross, and Truax and Mayor Moser.  Trustee Moos appeared later in the meeting.  Absent: Trustee Heaton.  Mayor Moser announced an addition of 4A to the agenda regarding the High Plains Library District appointment.  
Item 2 - Review of the Minutes of the February 21st meeting.  Trustee Truax moved to approve the February 21st minutes as written, seconded by Trustee Daniels.  Motion carried 4-0.  
Item 3 – Maplewood irrigation water restrictions.  The town had received a letter of request for assistance on water restrictions for the Maplewood subdivision from the homeowners association of Maplewood Estates Single Family HOA.  Annette Faust, manager of the HOA, appeared before the board asking that restrictions be put in place since we are in a draught situation.  People are not conserving water at all.  Gary suggested the possibility of issuing an odd/even and numbers of days per week schedule for the non-potable system and consider installing meters in the future.  Should the board decide to pass a resolution Ms. Faust asked to be contacted.  Concluding further discussion the board directed Attorney Anson to draft a resolution for water restrictions on potable and non-potable water for the entire town for review at the April meeting. 
Item 4 – New liquor license request – Camacho’s Restaurant.  The board has received an application for a new liquor license at a new restaurant coming, Camacho’s Mexican Restaurant.    Since this is a new license the board must set the boundaries for petition signatures and hold a public hearing.  The restaurant will be located at 201 S. Elm Avenue #206 and 207 in Maplewood Estates Subdivision.  The proposed owners are Celia & Mario Camacho.  Celia Camacho was available for any questions from the board.  Trustee Moos moved to set the boundaries of the neighborhood for the Maplewood Subdivision for petition signatures and the public hearing is scheduled for April 18, 2013, seconded by Trustee Ross.  Motion carried 5 – 0.
Item 4A – High Plains Library District appointment.  The High Plains Library District received a resignation from Trustee Karen Myers due to an unexpected family illness before finishing her term which expires December 31, 2015.   A replacement must be made thereby requiring appointment of someone from our governing body to serve on the nominating committee.  Concluding discussion Trustee Ken Daniels agreed to serve on the nominating committee.  
Item 5 –Liquor licenses: U Fill It and Special Events Permit – Eaton Library Wine Tasting.  The board received a request for renewal from U Fill It for their beer license.  The paperwork is in order and Chief Mueller has no objections for granting the renewal.  Trustee Truax moved to grant renewal, seconded by Trustee Rohn.  Motion carried 5 – 0.
The board also received a request for a Special Events Permit to offer a wine tasting event at the Eaton Library on April 15, 2013 to attract regular and non-users of the library to the building to showcase their print and electronic resources, technology and programs.  The event will be limited to those over age 21 with a maximum registration of 40 individuals.  Concluding discussion Trustee Moos moved to approve the request for the Special Events Permit, seconded by Trustee Daniels.  Motion carried 4 – 1(Trustee Ross voted nay.)
Item 6 – Citizen comments/Questions.  None.  
Item 7 – Reports.  Gary reported that four of the towns involved with NISP are ready to have a water tap and rate study done and will have the proposal ready for review at the April meeting.  
Research is being done regarding electronic packets for the board.
Trustee Moos moved to go into executive session for the purpose of determining positions relative to matters that may be subject to negotiations, developing strategy for negotiations, and/or instructing negotiators, under C.R.S. Section 24-6-402(4)(e), seconded by Trustee Daniels.  Trustee Moos moved to adjourn from executive session and reconvene the meeting at 8:30 p.m.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Trustee Ross gave the board an update on the proposed recreation district status.
Item 8 – Adjourn.  As there was no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:34 p.m.


                                                                                                Erika C. Bagley, Town Clerk
